
CHORLEYWOOD CRICKET CLUB
Newsletter #62 - New Year 2010

The start of the 2011 cricket season may still be 3 months away, but it’s never too early to start 
preparing ourselves to build upon the successes of 2010.

2011 Senior Nets

To that end, our 2011 Nets will soon be starting. Please do try and get along to start honing your 
batting, bowling and fielding skills.

Details are:
Date & time – the 10 Sunday afternoons staring from February 6th until the start of the season 
between 5-00 – 7-00pm
Venue – Clement Danes School, Chenies Road, Chorleywood. WD3 6EW
Cost - £7.00 per session (Or, if you pay in full at the first session, the special rate of £55.00 for 
the whole lot) If you are paying weekly, please do try and have the exact money. 

Fixtures & Availability

The Saracens Herts League Fixtures have recently been published and are currently available to 
view on their website – www.hertsleague.co.uk – and will shortly be up on the CWCC site as well. 
Please do have a look at the fixtures as soon as you can and start to plan your availability as 
early as possible.  Our fixture cards will be sent out with our next newsletter in April.

Pavilion Opening

As in previous years, our club will be opening for business on the first Sunday of every month  
outside of the season – the next of these events will be on Sunday 6th February – the bar will be 
fully stocked and open for business, so please do come along and enjoy the company of your 
fellow club-members and help keep those winter blues at bay.

Scoring Courses

Brian Mulholland will once again be running his training courses for any budding scorers out there 
who would  like  to  help  the club in  this  way,  please  contact  Brian  directly  for  more details  - 
brian.mulholland@uwclub.net  

2011 Subscriptions

There  are  a  variety  of  categories  of  membership  to  our  club (listed in  the  table  below)  and 
subscriptions for 2011 can now be paid to the club, by a number of convenient methods including 
cheque or internet transfer. If you pay by internet transfer the details are: NatWest, Bank sort  
number 52-21-27; Account number 01107623. 

Please  inform  the  club’s  Membership  Secretary,  Brian  Mulholland  by  e-mail  to 
brian.mulholland@uwclub.net  when you do pay this way. 

Arrangements can also be made to pay your sub on a monthly basis – contact Brian Mulholland 
for details.
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Membership Cat. Mem. 
Sub.

Conditions Discount/Comments Match fee

Senior Regular 
Playing Member (SP)

£170 Full member all 
benefits

£30 discount if paid by 31st 

May
£10

Occasional  Playing 
Member (OP)

£55 Can play  up to 
6   cricket 
matches

Above  6  matches  the 
incremental  sub  to  SP  is 
required

£10

               Junior 
Players & Colts
(JP  & Colt)

£55 Under 22 (as at 
1st Sept 2009)

Parents  of  Colts  (Under 
18)  automatically  become 
Friends  of  the  Club 
Members.  

£5

Social  (SM) £40 NA
Friend  of  the  Club 
Member (FOC)

£20 Member without 
voting rights

Additional  Gift  Aided 
donations welcomed

NA

Welfare  Members 
(WM)

NA Non-playing 
volunteer 
helpers. 

Gift  Aided  donations 
welcomed

NA

Honorary  Members 
(HM) Patrons (PN) and 
Vice Presidents (VP)

NA Gift  Aided  donations 
welcomed

NA

Past members (PM) NA Details  kept  on 
database

Gift  Aided  donations 
welcomed

NA

Bar Rota / Help in running our club.

As always, we find that there are too few people available to help run everything we would like to  
do at our club, so please, if you are able, do try and make an effort to come down and help with  
running of some of the events that will be run over the course of the year, or to serve behind the  
bar during or after a game at the weekend – the alternative is that we have to employ bar staff,  
thus eating into  the profits that  our  bar  makes and which our  club is  so dependant  on.  Any 
assistance is very much appreciated and does help make our club a beacon of the community in  
Chorleywood and somewhere that we can all be proud of.

And finally:

As a reminder as to just what a success the 2010 season was, there were a number of our 
players who notched up career best performances (so far) last season:

Ben Brooks – 165 not out Mark Sinderberry – 6-37
Vip Amin – 148 not out Peter Dunning – 6-54
Jon Lyons – 123 not out Martin Henderson – 6-73
Mike Reeve – 122 not out Harry Hardcastle – 5-16
Neil Ret – 108 not out Nathan Hawker – 5-43
Charles Hardcastle – 102 not out Ben Prior – 5-46
Michael Shippey - 100 

Excellent stuff all round – let’s hope for many more personal bests in 2011

Hope to see as many of you as possible at nets starting on 6th February.

Cheers

Rob Dunstone
CWCC Publicity Secretary  www.cwcricket.org
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